Russell George MS
Chair, Health and Social Care
Committee
Welsh Parliament
Via email

Thursday 09 June 2022

Dear Russell,

Experiences from health and social care: the treatment of lower paid ethnic minority workers

I am writing to you in your capacity as Chair of the Senedd Health and Social Care Committee to inform you of the publication today of our report into racial inequality in health and social care. I attach a copy of the report, with the executive summary on pages 5-12. I also attach the Wales briefing with specific recommendations for Welsh Government and other bodies in Wales.

We launched the inquiry in 2020 to understand the experiences of lower-paid ethnic minority workers in health and social care across Britain following reported evidence of inequalities by race during the pandemic.

Following extensive research, evidence gathering and analysis, we have identified various challenges facing these workers, including differential treatment by race, including harassment and discrimination, their lack of awareness of basic employment rights, and high numbers of workers on zero-hours contracts with poor access to training or progression opportunities.

Out-sourcing in adult social care, and some roles in health, has resulted in more insecure work and poorer pay and terms and conditions than for those directly employed in the NHS for example. This disproportionately affects those in lower-paid roles, many of whom are from ethnic minority backgrounds.

We also found serious data gaps, particularly in adult social care. Missing data



may mask the scale of any discrimination against lower-paid ethnic minority workers. We encourage public bodies to gather better information about their workforce in order to fulfil their Public Sector Equality Duty.

We have made recommendations to government, health and social care service providers, regulators and others to address the issues we have identified. We are confident that, by addressing the recommendations, we can collectively do much to benefit all lower-paid workers in health and social care, including those from minority ethnic backgrounds.

I kindly request that the report and Wales briefing are shared with the Health and Social Care Committee members as I believe this will be of great interest to them.

Finally, we would welcome an opportunity to meet with you to discuss our inquiry findings further. Please let us know if this is something that would be of interest. You can contact _______ to make any necessary arrangements.

Yours sincerely,

luft col

Ruth Coombs

Head of Wales, Equality and Human Rights Commission

Bydd y Comisiwn yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg a'r Saesneg.

The Commission welcomes correspondence in Welsh or English.

Ff/T: 029 2044 7710

E: correspondence@equalityhumanrights.com

Ystafell 3.18 / 3.19, The Maltings, Tŷ 3, East Tyndall Street, Caerdydd, CF24 5EZ

Room 3.18 / 3.19, The Maltings, House 3, East Tyndall Street, Cardiff, CF24 5EZ

equalityhumanrights.com